
“First do no harm.” That is what a physician’s oath is when becoming a doctor. Vaccinations fall under 

the umbrella of medicine and should only be recommended by a doctor, never enforced by the state. No 

medicine, preventative or healing, should ever be forced on US citizens. It violates our rights to our own 

bodies and make us nothing more than pawns in a game. Vaccines should NOT be mandatory. They 

should remain a choice.  

 

Thank you for taking the time to read my statement, 

 

Emily Bennett 

Lebanon, Oregon  

 


